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importantly the potential environmental impact. The storm water collection pond is also
designed to accommodate current development flow capacities.  This storm water pond
is adjacent to the Humber River and a fast conservation space.  Increasing storm water
drainage / collection from the proposed development has a potential for significant
concerns with the wildlife and contamination of the Humber River.
A safety concern with the turning lane into and out of this proposed development. 
Already a real issue with the traffic volume on Hwy 27.  On any given day, being in the
turn lane trying to enter Kerrowood Estates is dangerous.  Southbound traffic
frequently uses the turning lane as a passing lane to overtake southbound traffic. 
Adding potentially 60 plus vehicles from the proposed development will only magnify
this already dangerous situation (head on collision).  
We respectfully request the Members of City Council to reject this proposed
development and preserve the integrity of our community, its original official City
approved plan, and the massive investments made by each Kerrowood Estates property
owner, preventing the lowering property values if this proposed development is
approved.
 
Thank you for the opportunity to express our strong opinions, and your time taken to
review this letter.  Please keep us informed on any news regarding this matter.
 
Sincerely,
 
Philip and Linda Carusi

 




